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HOLYHEAD – LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS    17/2024 
 

Terminals 3 and 5 Works in Progress  and Special Direction 

Issued  21st December 2024 

Expires  On completion of works 

 

Remedial works involving diving and the use of marine plant will be conducted in way of Ro-Ro 

Terminals 3 and 5 for a period of time.  

Terminal 3 will be temporarily closed until completion of the works. 

When permitted, vessels using Terminal 5 are to do so with extreme caution keeping in mind the works 

being undertaken on the adjacent berth. 

Vessels undertaking the works may be Restricted in their Ability to Manoeuvre and will carry the 

appropriate shapes and lights to indicate this. 

Mariners are requested to give the area a wide berth and keep wave wash to a minimum. 

Special Direction 

Due to a dangerous structure in the vicinity of Terminal 3, without the specific permission of the 

Harbour Master, Deputy Harbour Master or Port Control, no vessel as defined under the Harbour 

Byelaws or the Merchant Shipping (Watercraft) Order 2023 is permitted to enter the area as defined on 

the accompanying chartlet.  

 

John Goddard 

Harbour Master 

Holyhead Harbour 
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Without the specific permission of the Harbour Master, Deputy Harbour Master or Port Control, no 

vessel as defined under the Harbour Byelaws or the Merchant Shipping (Watercraft) Order 2023 is 

permitted to enter the area as defined on the above chartlet. 


